GOVERNMENT OF PUERTO RICO
PUBLIC SERVICE REGULATORY BOARD
PUERTO RICO ENERGY BUREAU

IN RE: REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL FOR CASE NO.: NEPR-AP-2020-0001
TEMPORARY EMERGENCY GENERATION
SUBJECT: Urgent Request for Confidential
Hearing.

RESOLUTION AND ORDER

On April 24, 2020, the Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority (“PREPA”) filed before
the Energy Bureau of the Puerto Rico Public Service Regulatory Board (“Energy Bureau”) a
document titled Urgent Request for Confidential Hearing (“Motion”). Through its Motion,
PREPA requests a confidential hearing to discuss the status of the proceedings.!
Furthermore, PREPA requests that such hearing be held in a confidential format, since the
administrative competitive process is ongoing.2 Therefore, PREPA requests the Energy
Bureau to hold a confidential hearing on April 28, 2020.

In light of the above, the Energy Bureau GRANTS PREPA’s Request. The Energy
Bureau ORDERS PREPA to attend a Confidential Technical Conference meeting to be held
via telephone on April 28, 2020 at 3:00p.m. As part of the Technical Conference, PREPA
representatives shall have all pertinent documents (i.e., printed and digital) readily available
and be prepared to address any questions from the Energy Bureau related to the instant case.
The Energy Bureau will provide dial-in information in a separate communication.

Be it hereby notified and published.

1 Motion, p. 1.
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/ Edisom,lés\m;li\z/ Angel R. Rivera de la Cruz

Chairman Associate Commissioner

Ferdinand A. Ramos Soegaard
Associate Commissioner Associate Commissioner

CERTIFICATION

I hereby certify that the majority of the members of the Puerto Rico Energy Bureau has so
agreed on April _27, 2020. I also certify that on April _27, 2020 a copy of this Resolution
and Order was notified by electronic mail to the following: astrid.rodriguez@prepa.com,
jorge.ruiz@prepa.com, n-vazquez@aeepr.com, c-aquino@prepa.com, and
kbolanos@diazvaz.law. I also certify that today, April Z7_, 2020, I have proceeded with the
filing of the Resolution and Order issued by the Puerto Rico Energy Bureau.

For the record, I sign this in San Juan, Puerto Rico, today April 217 ,2020.
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